LAS POSITAS COLLEGE


TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE

MEETING

Monday, February 26, 2007
2:30 pm, Room 1603

MINUTES
Present:
Mike Ansell, Jeff Baker, Noah Fischer, Frances Hui, Bob Kratochvil, Sherman Lindsey, Pat Pohl, Birgitte Ryslinge, Heidi Ulrech, Scott Vigallon,
Handouts:
Agenda


Minutes from January 22, 2007

Technology Master Plan

1. Selection of New Committee Chair

Dr. Mike Ansell was the sole nominee to be the new Committee Chair, and received unanimous approval from the other members.
Motion:
To select Dr. Mike Ansell as the new Chair of the Technology Committee for the remainder of the 2006-07 academic year.

MSC:

Pat Pohl/Jeff Baker

Vote:

Unanimous
2. Review of Minutes from January 22nd Meeting





The Committee reviewed and approved the minutes from the January 22, 2007 meeting.

Motion:
To accept the minutes from the January 22, 2007 meeting.

MSC:

Pat Pohl/Mike Ansell


Vote:

Unanimous

3. IT Department Reports
Heidi Ulrech presented the updates for the IT Department:

· The server for the AMAG security software was installed on February 15th.   The actual connectivity will take place when the MDB has its fiber optic backbone in place.
· All of the Ricoh copiers have been configured for the “scan to folder” feature for everyone in the faculty domain.

· There is a new strategy for backing up data on the servers.
· All of the computers have been patched in preparation for the change in daylight savings.

· There are new wireless access points at buildings 300, 500, 1800 (replacement), and the LRC (replacement).  These are in addition to the existing access point at building 1700.

· A lot of work has been done uploading data to the emergency 911 system to show the correct numbers and information.
· The PBX had patches put into place during October, so it is prepared for daylight savings.  The voicemail system does not have a patch, but it can be corrected manually.

4. Review of the Technology Master Plan
The Technology Master Plan is available on the LPC website, in the Educational Master Plan, and has been sent to all of the Committee members.  It is important to review the Plan in order to gauge where the College is in terms of goals, and to determine if the technology addressed is still relevant.  Last week Scott Vigallon, Steve Gunderson, Heidi Ulrech, and Andres De La Cruz met to look at the strategies listed within the Plan, but they did not examine the ten goals (on page 5).  The group did not want to make any changes/decisions without having faculty input, so they brought forward their suggestions to the Technology Committee.  Jeff Baker noted that perhaps some of the goals don’t need to be changed (e.g. goal #10 – Outreach), but just add/revise/expand the associated strategies.  He added that we need to use technology in our outreach efforts to make the community more aware of all that LPC has to offer (especially with the new programs and facilities) and to compete with other institutions (e.g. University of Phoenix is starting an AA program).
The Committee decided to divide up the Technology Master Plan goals and have sub-groups (led by Committee members) review and make recommendations.  These subgroups will report back to the entire Committee at the next meeting, and from there the recommendations will go the Divisions, then back to the Committee in April.  The following people volunteered or were suggested to lead a sub-group:

· Goal #1 Student Access – Jeff Baker, Noah Fischer

· Goal #2 Curriculum – Birgitte Ryslinge, Scott Vigallon

· Goal #3 Professional Development – Scott Vigallon

· Goal #4 Virtual Community – Elizabeth Noyes, Noah Fischer

· Goal #5 Planning – Bob Kratochvil, Steve Gunderson

· Goal #6 Tech Support – Steve Gunderson

· Goal #7 Network Infrastructure & Services – Steve Gunderson

· Goal #8 Computer Labs – Birgitte Ryslinge, Hermina Sarkis-Kelly, Steve Gunderson

· Goal #9 Equipment – Bob Kratochvil, Steve Gunderson

· Goal #10 Outreach – Jeff Baker, Elizabeth Noyes, Noah Fischer

The scope of the review is to validate the goals and strategies, to update where needed, and add or re-word strategies.  Bob Kratochvil will send out a campus-wide email, inviting people to participate in this review process.
Birgitte Ryslinge suggested that at some point we need to address questions about the planning process that determines the priority of new software programs (such as the SLO software and the room-scheduling software).  This process is not transparent and many people don’t understand how things get prioritized.
5. Announcements/Other Items
Dr. Ansell shared two items from his Division:
· CLASS-WEB passwords are only 6 characters long, and some faculty feel that it should be longer for security purposes.  It was noted that this would need to be addressed by the District, as they administer CLASS-WEB.

· Some faculty expressed concerns about the potential for keystroke capture, particularly in computer labs.  The perpetrators can attach a device to the computer and “copy” the keystrokes – thus stealing any passwords being typed or other sensitive information.
Frances Hui suggested adding a security piece to the Technology Plan (i.e. including an additional strategy to goal #7 – Network Infrastructure & Services).

It was recommended that the District should be listed under “Dependencies” for each Technology Plan strategy that relates to some District action.
Next Meeting:


Monday, March 26, 2007



2:30 – 4:30 pm


Room 1603
